
Your History Moment - Having just had our first Auto-X at Canaan, here is an excerpt from the 
2015 History telling about our first Canaan event. - The surprise event? In August Dave 
Delgenio, manager of a new “club type” road course paid a visit to the business meeting. The 
track was built at the site of the old fairgrounds in Canaan, NH. Dave told the club about the 
track and it’s mission statement and he offered the club a date of September thirteenth to run 
an event. The club accepted and 46 drivers signed up for the event. There was considerable 
debate about whether or not to allow novice drivers. Some felt that the high speed would be 
too much for new drivers. Others felt that the rookies would tend to be timid and that the real 
danger would be the seasoned drivers who would be “going for it.” It turns out that the latter 
was correct with several of the experienced drivers altering the landscape at the edges of the 
track! 
 
 


